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Minutes
November 1, 2023
Present:

Bob Palumbo

Tamara Hicks

Mike Salotto 

Fred Lightfoote


Mike Gonzalez
Bill Namestnik
Marty Aman

Dan Marshall


Jared Simpson

Dave LeClair

Bob Green
Necessarily Absent:, David Adam June Pendleton, 
Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, 
The meeting was called to order at 3:30 by Co-chair Lightfoote. 
Co-chair Green asked for approval of the August 9, 2023 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to approve the August 9, 2023 minutes, seconded by Supervisor Hicks.  Motion carried.

Co-chair Green asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council. No comments were made.
Mayor Palumbo reviewed the Treasurer’s Report totaling $4,259.20. Mayor Palumbo made the motion to approve the bills totaling $4,259.20, seconded by Supervisor Hicks. Motion carried.  
Co-Chair Green asked Kevin to review the flooding issues in multiple towns and next steps.  Kevin reviewed the FEMA meetings and the thresholds that have to be met in order to qualify for FEMA public assistance.  He is working with the affected communities on drainage area analysis for affected culverts, helping to inventory the damages and complete concept plans for potential solution areas.  Kevin reviewed the work completed at the primary school and Woodlawn cemetery to protect against further damage and flooding.  Kevin has had multiple meetings with residents to review flooding issues.  Kevin also reviewed his involvement in the VA drainage analysis. 
Supervisor Green reviewed the importance of the emergency incident command that was in place for these kinds of events.  He recommended going through the training that is on the NIMS website.
Co-Chair Green asked Kevin to review the 2024 Fair Share funding formula.  Kevin reviewed the history of the formula and how it has worked over the last 24 years. The total amount from the municipalities is increasing by $7,000.00 to $151,000.  Supervisor Simpson made the motion to approve the 2024 formula, seconded by Supervisor Namestnik.  Carried.  

Kevin then reviewed the Preliminary Draft 2024 Budget.  He reviewed the major items within the full-time salary and part-time section.  A major change is showing Kim’s position as a part time position cost.  Kevin also reviewed the major implementation items along with the revenue to pay for these items. Kevin stated that the Personnel Committee will need to convene to make the formal salary/benefits recommendation to the full Watershed Council board.  Supervisor Marshall made the motion to approve moving the preliminary 2024 budget to Draft stage, seconded by Supervisor Lightfoote.  Carried.  The budget will need to be approved at our December 6th meeting.  Supervisor Green asked for some information on how the fund balance is invested.  Kevin stated that the City has a specific policy on that and will get that information.

Supervisor Green asked for a review of the Manager/Technicians Report- Kevin stated that the 9E Plan and flooding issues dominated his time over the last two months. He is hoping for a formal approval announcement on the 9E plan later this month.  
There being no other business, motion was made by Mayor Palumbo to adjourn until December 6th, 2023, at 3:30, seconded by Supervisor Lightfoote.  Motion to adjourn carried.  

Next Meeting: December 6th, 2023 3:30 pm 
Location: Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

